

MEMO

To:

Munster Town Council

From:

Fire Chief, Mark Hajduk

Subject:

Safe Haven Baby Box Agreement

Date:

February 23, 2024

The Munster Fire Department was awarded a Newborn Safety Device Grant from the Indiana Department of Homeland Security.

The Fire Department has received a grant from the Indiana Department of Homeland Security to secure, install and maintain a Baby Safety Device. The Town enter into an agreement with Safe Haven Baby Boxes Inc. for the equipment at a cost of \$15,500.00 to be paid from CCD 4402-232-0100-62900000 and be reimbursed \$10,000.00 from the grant.

RECOMMENDED ACTION

By motion and roll call vote, authorize the Fire Chief to sign the agreement between Safe Haven Baby Boxes Inc and the Town of Munster for Baby Safety Device in the amount of \$15,500.00.

See award agreement and quote